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July 22, 2022 

VIA EMAIL & FEDERAL EXPRESS 

 

Gary M. Cronin 

Consumer Services Division 

Department of Energy 

21 South Fruit St, Suite 10 

Concord, NH 03301 

Gary.M.Cronin@Energy.NH.Gov 

 

Re:   Titan Gas, LLC d/b/a/ CleanSky Energy’s Request for Hearing 

         Application to Register as a Competitive Electric Power Supplier 

          

Mr. Cronin: 

 

My colleague, Collin Crecco, and I represent Titan Gas, LLC d/b/a/ CleanSky Energy (“CleanSky”).  On January 3, 

2022, CleanSky filed an application with the New Hampshire Department of Energy (“Department”) to register as a 

competitive electric power supplier (“CEPS”).  On June 24, 2022, the Department denied CleanSky’s application due 

to a number of “customer complaints” reported in other states. 

 

Pursuant to PUC 2003.01(f), CleanSky submits this request for a hearing in order to be afforded the opportunity to 

demonstrate that (1) the number of “customer complaints” is misleading; (2) CleanSky does not engage in (a) 

misleading or deceptive marketing or sales practices, (b) inaccurate billing when billed by the CEPS, (c) fraud, (d) 

slamming, meaning the initiation of the transfer of a customer to a new CEPS without the customer's authorization, 

or (e) other practices found to be harmful or potentially harmful to customers; and (3) CleanSky’s application should 

be approved by the Department. 

 

Thank you for your consideration.  I look forward to your response. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Maura L. Burke 

cc: Collin Crecco (NH Bar ID: 268998) 
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